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December 13, 2024 

 

Lisa da Silva, Deputy Executive Director 

Union County Utilities Authority 

1499 Routes 1 & 9 North 

Rahway, New Jersey 07065 

 

Dear Ms. da Silva: 

 

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Sustainable Waste 

Management, Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing is in receipt of a proposed 

amendment to the Union County Solid Waste Management Plan (Plan) dated November 14, 

2024. This amendment to the Plan proposes Plan inclusion of the Safety-Kleen Systems, Inc.’s 

solid waste intermodal container facility for waste types 13, 13C, 23, 27, 27A, 27I, and 72. This 

facility will be operated by Clean Harbors Environmental Services, Inc. and be located at 1301-

1331 West Edgar Road, Block 580, Lot 25.01, in the City of Linden. The maximum amount of 

containerized waste per day will be 200 tons and the facility will have the following storage 

limits: 10 day maximum for waste types 13, 13C, and 27; 10 day maximum for waste types 23, 

27A, and 27I; 180 day maximum for waste type 72; and total maximum tonnage stored at any 

one time at the Facility shall be limited to 2,000 tons. No waste will be removed from its 

container at this facility. Shipment receiving hours will be 7am to 7pm, Monday through Friday, 

and may, under certain circumstances, be extended to other hours, weekends, and holidays.  

 

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)11, the inclusion of a solid waste intermodal container facility in 

the Union County Solid Waste Management Plan can be accomplished via administration action. 

Therefore, the County Plan amendment is hereby approved as an Administrative Action pursuant 

to N.J.A.C 7:26-6.11. 

 

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact me at (609) 940-5805. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Jill Aspinwall, Section Chief 

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing 

http://www.nj.gov/dep

